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Newsletter                                              “Listen to the Lake”                                         December 2022 

                        www.keukalakeassoc.org  PROTECTING THE QUALITY OF THE LAKE 

Winter has descended in central New York bringing freezing cold ice and snow, short 
dark days, and long quiet nights. We hibernate in our homes beside cozy fires, make 
comfort food, celebrate the holidays with family and friends, and enjoy the playing in the 
“solid water”. Some of us may migrate in person (or in our dreams) to warmer climates 
taking with us visions of Keuka in July. Yet this is also a season to, in gratitude, reflect on the past 
season and to begin to prepare for the next. In 2022, we achieved the milestone of 30 years of lake 
water quality monitoring! Next year we will continue with an enhanced sampling and analysis pro-
gram through the Finger Lakes Institute. After five years of research, modeling and planning the 
Nine Element Plan was approved and can begin implementation next year. This year, a team of KLA 
Directors set about re-branding and updating our public communication/media presence. New color-
ful graphics and motto “Keuka is Life” appeals to a changing demographic on the lake. Next season 
we will begin Phase II of this to enroll many more lakeside households in the KLA. Education is key 
to our efforts to engage the community in lake friendly living. The new Education and Research com-
mittee will focus on outreach to the entire watershed as well as find grants to support our mission. 
Inside you find a listing of our volunteers, professional partners, and our membership. We at the KLA 
are very grateful for our awesome Citizen Scientist volunteers and the professional partners who 
work with us to study the Keuka Lake watershed. Through their efforts we are able to identify prob-
lems and bring solutions to preserve and protect Keuka Lake. Most of all we are grateful to our 
Membership, without your continuing support none of these programs and projects would be possi-
ble. Thank you so very much!!! 

May this wintry season bring Peace and Comfort to your home, 
Enjoyment of the Beauty of our Natural World and 

Hope for Blessings of Health and Happiness in the New Year. 
 

Maria Hudson,  
President, Keuka Lake Association 

Thanks to Ken Nykiel for the beautiful photo of the Bluff in winter! 
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The content of the written articles in this newsletter are the property of the Keuka Lake  
Association and may not be reprinted or republished without the express written consent of  

the Keuka Lake Association. 
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 Seneca-Keuka 9E Projects Update  

Steve Butchko-KWIC, Mark Morris-KLA and Colby Petersen Keuka Lake  
Watershed Manager 

 

Biochar: An Overdue Introduction  

  In recent editions of this newsletter, we have been sharing insights on our effort to develop phosphorous cap-
ture systems using a mixture of biochar and iron oxide-based acid mine drainage. Sometimes we can be guilty of 
falsely assuming familiarity, so in light of some feedback from readers I’ll take some time here to answer a simple 
question:  

 
What is the deal with biochar?   

 
 The internet is a seemingly endless array of encyclopedic information so I won’t go into heavy detail on the 

physical properties other than to say biochar is black carbon produced by the thermal and/or chemical conversion 
of biomass carbon (e.g. the carbon in wood chips, manure, food scrapes, etc.) into a more stable form. Essentially, it 
is a specific means of producing charcoal. The important thing here is to understand the impact of this process.  
 Though an ancient “technology”, biochar has become a buzzword in certain environmental circles over recent 
years, largely due to its climate change fighting 
characteristics. Firstly, the long-term stability of 
biochar – measured in centuries or even millen-
nia – means it offers an opportunity to store car-
bon away in the soil rather than in the atmos-
phere. A second benefit is 
 the process of generating biochar itself can be a 
carbon negative; that is it removes more carbon 
than it emits. While these are certainly appeal-
ing characteristics, it is really its soil properties 
that are of most interest to water quality im-
provement goals.   
  Thousands of years ago, biochar was used 
by indigenous groups to create fertile soils called “terra preta” in the largely nutrient poor Amazon Basin. The theo-
ry goes, biochar along with other kitchen/fire waste was mixed into the soil which over time greatly increased the 
soil fertility and cation exchange capacity.  
  This effect has two significant benefits: 1) it increases (or simply allows for) crop production; and 2) allows for 
greater retention of nutrients and water within the soil (and is linked to the former benefit as a result). If we follow 
this to its logical conclusion, this means that the addition of biochar to soils can increase the hydrologic resiliency 
and nutrient retention of a field during storm events.  
  Sustainability minded producers, or even those just simply intrigued by the potential for higher yields, have 
begun exploring the addition of biochar to their soils as a result. One such local producer is Hunt Country Vineyards 
of Branchport, NY.   
  Hunt has been a strong advocate of biochar in recent years having hosted workshops in partnership with the 
International Biochar Institute and Cornell University, while also creating and applying biochar on their own lands. 
Co-owner Suzanne Hunt says, “biochar presents a low-tech, low-cost opportunity for farmers and gardeners to en-
rich their soil… and like compost, farmers can make biochar with resources that they already have on their farms.”  
Given the composition of the watershed, the economically sustainable nature of biochar, and our long-term goals 
around water quality improvements, we think biochar has a significant role to play in the coming years. If this has 
piqued your own interest in making and/or using biochar please let us know and maybe we will look at having work-
shops in the future! 
 

 
 

Hunt Country Vineyards 

  

Cont. pg. 5 
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Summer Soil Health Workshop 
 
 The Ontario and Yates County Soil and Wa-
ter Conservation Districts worked together to 
put on a summer soil health workshop with lo-
cal farmers on July 20, 2022.  The event includ-
ed a talk about drainage and stormwater best 
management practices that can be used to im-
prove farm viability while also helping to pro-
tect the watershed.  The event was held at a 
local farm in Penn Yan.  The workshop included 
a wagon tour of several installed projects. 
 The purpose of the workshop was to have 
an open discussion on ways for farms to deal 
with extreme weather events, review recent 
farm projects, and discuss water management and tile drainage.  While it seems hard to contemplate with this sum-
mer’s rainfall patterns, all farms in the area are facing increased issues with heavier than normal runoff events when 
the rain does fall.  Topics of discussion included farm runoff control, field based erosion control, and manure manage-
ment practices.  Presenters discussed how climate change impacts the amount and intensity of water resulting in prob-
lems for the entire watershed as a whole.  Discussion ensued on how these runoff events impact agriculture and how 
the practices we install need to factor in these increased rainfall events.  Farmers walked away with some ideas on 
types of projects that could be used on their farms.  
 
Photo Credits: Ontario County SWCD 

Cont.. From page 4 
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Welcome New/returning KLA Members: 
 

Nancy & Craig johnson—4771 WBD, KP 
Allen & jane pardee—9587 Garrett View, H’sport 

Webb Family—Bellona 

KLA membership—Renewal for 2023 
 

Membership renewal forms for 2023 will be sent out near March 1, 2023. To renew, you may return to 
the KLA office the enclosed form with your check or credit card info. You may also renew on-line at our web-
site (www.keukalakeassociation.org) with your credit card. Whichever way you choose to renew, please 
include any up-dated information. Also you may select to receive our monthly e-newsletter and e-
announcements and choose to receive our quarterly newsletter by e-mail, regular mail or both. We look for-
ward to your continued support for 2023 to help us  maintain our mission. 
 If possible, please suggest a membership to all friends and neighbors in order to increase our strength 
and continue the good work that has been in place for over 60 years.  Membership dues allow the Keuka 
Lake Association to be an excellent steward of this most beautiful Finger Lake.  Thank you again and enjoy 
the quieter times this winter, wherever you may be, and we will be in touch in early March to kick off another 
great season on Keuka Lake. 

Please let the KLA Office know if you do not receive this annual renewal. 

 Thank you. 

  
2023 ALEXANDER & ESTHER WAHLIG KEUKA LAKE  

WATERSHED SCHOLARSHIP 
 

      The goal of this scholarship, sponsored by the Keuka Lake Association, is to assist a graduating  
senior high school student who is planning to enroll in a four year program (may include a two year 
college with plans to transfer to a four year institution) and who is planning on pursuing a career in general 
environmental sciences or limnology or water quality/watershed management.                                                     
  Eligible applicants include senior students graduating from high schools in the Keuka Lake Water-
shed, including Haverling Central School, Dundee Central School, Penn Yan Academy, Prattsburgh Cen-
tral School, Hammondsport Central School or senior students whose parents are Keuka Lake Association 
members. 
  The one-time $1000 scholarship will be awarded in one installment upon satisfactory completion of 
the first semester and submission of a transcript sent to the Keuka Lake Association office for review by 
the committee. 
  The selection committee is composed of five members appointed by the Keuka Lake Association and 
will meet in April of the student’s graduating year.  The committee must receive application forms by 
April fifteenth of the graduating year.  By June first the committee will send the selected recipient(s) a 
letter and forward a copy to the guidance department of the appropriate school. 
 Students should submit an application for the scholarship to the Keuka Lake Association by mail to  
P. O. Box 35, Penn Yan, NY 14527.  The application must include a letter of recommendation from one of 
the applicant’s teachers and a 250 to 300 word essay describing the student’s interest in his or her  
selected field of study and how the student plans to apply that knowledge either in a future career or for 
enriching his/her appreciation in the environmental sciences or water quality/watershed management. 
  An application is available on our website and it will be included in our March newsletter.  
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Under the Ice, Winter Lake Ecology, Maria Hudson 
 

adapted from “A Look under the Ice, Winter Lake Ecology” www.ausableriver.org 

 
As the summer warmth fades, leaves change from green to the glorious colors of the sunset. 
The days grow short and temperatures plummet. In some areas the lake freezes over and is 
covered in ice. What happens to the ecology of the lake? How do fish and other organisms 
survive the brutal dark cold for so many weeks? You may be surprised to learn that this peri-
od is essential to the life cycles within the lake.  
 
Let’s back up to talk about thermal stratification. During the summer, Keuka, like most of the 
Finger Lakes, is thermally stratified meaning that warm lower density water sits on top of 
colder higher density water (see illustration on the back page) When summer transitions to 
autumn, cold evenings cool the upper layers of water. As the surface water cools it becomes 
denser, sinking to the bottom, pushing up relatively warmer water back to the surface. This 
process is called turnover. The process of turnover is critically important to the life in the 
lake. It is during these turnover periods that oxygen and nutrients are distributed throughout 
the entire water column. Just before freezing, at 4 degrees Celsius, water is at its densest in 
liquid form. Then, when the surface cools to just below 4 degrees C (39.2 F) it freezes into a 
solid and becomes less dense! Ice forms at the surface above the warmer water below. FUN 
FACT: that is why the ice cubes float in liquid beverages! And we can skate, ski, and build 
snow castles with solid water molecules. If a molecule of water was denser, as a solid, in-
stead of less dense, (like most other molecules), lakes would freeze from the bottom up, into 
a solid ice cube. Little or nothing would survive. Luckily, most lakes, Keuka included, don’t 
freeze to the bottom because ice and snow on the surface serve to insulate the warmer wa-
ter below. In the spring this process is reversed, as the ice melts to just above 4 degrees C, 
it becomes denser again and sinks pushing up warmer water to the surface until finally 
around mid-June the lake begins to stratify for the summer. 
 
Fish can adapt to survive below the ice and snow. Fish are cold blooded, their metabolism 
slows down in cold temperatures, reducing their body temperature, respiration, digestion and 
activity. Cold and cool water fish such as trout and small mouth bass in Keuka will stay ac-
tive throughout the water column preying on whatever they can find (which is why ice fishing 
remains an excellent winter sport) 
What about the other organisms in the lake? Those that support the vibrant food chain dur-
ing the summer’s productive period? Phytoplankton, small single celled photosynthetic or-
ganisms, can develop a protective “shell” to overwinter on the bottom of the lake. Some do 
remain active utilizing whatever light remains. Zooplankton, small animals that prey on phy-
toplankton, produce a resting phase so they can cozy down into the warm sediments for the 
winter. Amphibians, also cold blooded, will hibernate in protected areas along the lake edges 
and shallow bottoms Aquatic plants die back, but their root systems store energy to produce 
new vegetation in the spring. 
The diverse adaptations of fish and other aquatic animals and plants to survive the winter 
cold have evolved along with the unique properties of water. The lake will turnover and 
freeze, only to thaw, turnover again in the spring, distributing oxygen and nutrients for a 
brand new season of production. 
Credit to: ausableriver.org  

http://www.ausableriver.org/
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 Navigation & recreation—Steve Hicks 
The KLA congratulates Environmental Conservation Police 

Officer Josh Crain 
 

Over the years Josh Crain has been very helpful to the KLA and a great friend of Keuka Lake. Josh 
lives in Yates County and was a member of the ECO group that patrolled on Keuka Lake for a num-
ber of years.  We congratulate him on this recent recognition of his efforts to protect the environ-
ment. The following is the NYS Department of Conservation press release: 
 

Yates County ECO Receives "Officer of the 
Year" Award from Shikar-Safari Club Interna-
tional for Outstanding Service 
  
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commis-
sioner Basil Seggos today announced that Environmental Conservation Po-
lice Officer (ECO) Josh Crain was honored with the Wildlife Officer of the 
Year Award from the Shikar-Safari Club International. 
"From a young age, ECO Crain dreamed of being an Environmental Conservation Police Officer working to 
ensure New York's environment and public are protected," said Commissioner Basil Seggos. "ECO Crain's 
recognition is well deserved and DEC applauds his exceptional work upholding New York's fish and wildlife 
laws, serving Finger Lakes communities, and educating fellow law enforcement officers, hunters, and future 
conservationists." 
 In preparation of reaching his lifelong dream of becoming an Environmental Conservation Police Officer, 
Crain attended University of Vermont where he received a Bachelor of Science Degree in Animal Science 
with a concentration in Wildlife Biology. He started his career with DEC's Division of Law Enforcement as part 
of the 16th Basic Law Enforcement Academy in 2004. After graduating the academy, his first duty assignment 
was in Region 3. During that time, Crain received a letter from former Governor David Paterson in recognition 
of his professionalism during the Region 3 Minnewaska Forest Fire response. 
 In October 2008, ECO Crain transferred to Region 8. During his time in Wayne County, he investigated 
several large cases ranging from fish and wildlife crimes to environmental quality cases. One noteworthy 
case ECO Crain worked on during that time was the Halligan Manufacturing Incorporated spill of diesel fuel 
into the Erie Canal. ECO Crain tracked the source for the diesel fuel back to Halligan Manufacturing. The in-
vestigation resulted in the responsible party conducting the cleanup and paying a significant criminal penalty. 
In November 2012, ECO Crain transferred to Yates County. 
 ECO Crain is involved in the local sporting community, which serves as a catalyst in his effectiveness as 
an Officer. He is known for his work style that promotes education first and enforcement when needed. Crain 
has specifically been involved with organizing and participating in annual events that include the Yates Coun-
ty Youth Fishing Derby, the School of Holy Childhood Fishing Clinic, the Robert DeRoo Memorial Youth 
Pheasant/Waterfowl hunts, the Yates County Youth Turkey Hunt, and the Finger Lakes Regional Youth Deer 
Hunt. 
 Every year, ECO Crain co-teaches several hunter education, bowhunter education, and trapper educa-
tion classes. He is a Division firearms instructor and field training officer. Crain regularly volunteers to co-
teach several division and academy classes including freshwater fish identification, hunter/bowhunter educa-
tion, sportsmen education new instructor training, courtroom preparation, and field training officer school. Due 
to his exemplary work as an ECO, Josh was promoted to the position of Environmental Conservation Investi-
gator in April 2022. 
 
Shikar-Safari International Club was founded in 1952 by an international group of hunters interested in ex-
changing ideas about the sport and promoting ethical hunting of big game animals. Each year, the club spon-
sors an award for the Wildlife Conservation Police Officer of the Year in all 50 states, 10 Canadian provinces, 
and territories of both US. And Canada, acknowledging the important role ECOs play in local, national, and 
international wildlife conservation. 
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 “No owner or operator of a pleasure vessel less than twenty-one feet, including rowboats, canoes, and 

kayaks shall permit its operation, between November 1st and May 1st, unless each person on board 

such vessel is wearing a securely fastened United States Coast Guard approved wearable Life Jacket 

of an appropriate size when such vessel is underway.” 

Citizen Scientist Volunteers 
 

Citizen scientist volunteers are the heart and soul of the KLA water quality testing programs. 
These dedicated volunteers are trained to perform sampling techniques according to strict scien-
tific protocols. They can be found on boat out on the lake, along the shore or in a  
stream bed under all weather conditions, rain or shine. Without our sturdy, intrepid  
volunteers the KLA could not collect the data which is so important to understanding threats to 
our watershed. Below are your: 
 
        “Boots on the H2O” Corps.   
 
30 yr. old KLA Lake sampling program: 
Scott Drake, Captain, Thom Love, Captain, Maria Hudson, Stan Martin, Wayne Hand,  
Mike Gow, Diane Edwards, Steve Brigham, Lexie Davis* Ethan Hall* 
 
Stream Team: 
Maria Hudson, Team Leader, Nancy Feinstein, Team Leader, Lisa Glovins, Wayne Hand, Julie 
Brooks, Chris Brooks, Lexie Davis*, Ethan Hall* 
 
Citizens Statewide Lake Assessment Program (CSLAP): 
Maria Hudson, Lexie Davis (as a civilian) 
 
*Professional Partners: 
Ethan Hall, Yates Co. Soil & Water  
Lexie Davis, Yates Co. Cornell Cooperative Extension (CCE) 

 
Shoreline Monitoring Program (SMP): 

 

Tom Blythe 

Steve Brigham 

Jack & Barbara Clarq 

Walter Colley 

Jan Corning 

Dan Doyle 

Deb Ettington 

Nancy Feinstein 

Gerry & Annette Gacioch 

Michael Gow 

Chris Hayes 

Nancy Jameson 

Bill Laffin 

Janet & John McLaughlin 

Trudy Mitchell 

Kevin Ring 

Mike Seppala 

Minette VanDermark 

Cathy Walton 

Len Wiltberger 

Jim & Cindy Crevelling 

Tom Close 

Mark Morris 

Maria Hudson 

Brian Mosch 

Bill & Bonnie Weber 

Nancy Rees 

Helen DeNero 

Nolan Smith 

Chris Deschamps 

Carolyn Gaul 

Alan & Abby Davala 

Julie Brooks 

Suzette Moschetti 

Don & Priscilla Erickson 

Kris Colonna 

Vicki Odenbach 

Lou Ann Geniviva 

Marlene Barken 

Laura Pedersen 

Michael Larry 

Ron Stover 
Elena & Howard Beyer & 

Bozenhard 

Winter boating reminder: 
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KLA Display at the Finger Lakes Museum Open House 
W. Dieter Busch, KLA Board Member 

 

Visitors expressed interest in KLA’s goals and asked questions about some of their specific inter-
ests.  Protecting the lakes water quality was the top concern with interest in the need for storm-water man-
agement.  For example, the recent heavy rains have increased.  The runoff and resulting erosion seem to 
load the lake with silt and unknown pollutants.  What can be done to decrease these pollutions? 

In preparation for this opportunity to meet with the public, a hand out was prepared by the Yates 
County Soil and Water Conservation District and made available (see below).  It addresses the con-
cerns that care and management of these systems can easily be forgotten.  However, regular in-
spections and care will protect their important system, protect our lake, and prevent the need for 
costly repairs or even replacements. 

Yates County Soil & Water Conservation District ~ 417 Liberty St. Penn Yan, NY 14527 ~ (315)-536-5188 
Lakeshore Septic Systems: Proper Maintenance and Inspection Requirements in the Keuka Watershed Sep-
tic System General Overview: All wastewater from a structure including black (toilets) and gray water (sinks, 
laundry, showers, etc.) are directed into the septic tank. Upon entering the tank, the inlet baffle begins the 
stratification process where solids settle to the bottom of the tank, grease rises to the top, and effluent (liquid) 
is left in the center layer. The outlet of the tank is equipped with a baffle that only allows the liquid portion of 
the tank to pass along to the absorption area where it eventually percolates into the surrounding soil. Routine 
septic tank pumping ensures that excess solids can’t build up and pass through the outlet baffle, resulting in 
premature failure of the absorption area. Did you know? • The Keuka Watershed Improvement Cooperative 
(KWIC) is an intermunicipal agreement that was formed to ensure uniform regulations and enforcement of 
wastewater regulations within the Keuka Lake watershed • Each individual property owner is responsible for 
ensuring that their septic system is inspected within the timeline specified by the local wastewater law Who 
Needs an Inspection? Inspection Type What is Inspected? How often? Zone one (any system component 
within 200’ of the lake) Septic tank, pump tank (if present) Every 5 years Real Property Transfer Septic tank, 
pump tank, absorption area Each time a property changes ownership Holding Tank Holding tank, pump tank 
(if present) Annually New/Replacement Systems Septic tank, pump tank, absorption area components At 
time of installation and as needed based on system type and landscape position (zone one, etc.) Aerobic 
Systems Air pump, filters, and solids content by manufacturers representative Annually or Bi-annually de-
pending on manufacturer *For more information regarding septic system inspections and a full list of septic 
resources visit the KWIC website at Keukawatershed.org  

KLA was represented by one of its Direc-
tors,  W. Dieter Busch, at the Finger 
Lakes Museum’s annual open house this 
summer.  The open house was very well 
organized, had a number of other organi-
zations represented including for exam-
ple, the Cornell University Cooperative 
Extension Program, the Finger Lakes 
Land Trust, the Veterans Organization, 
etc.  and had excellent weather which 
resulted in a large number of 
guests.  The Museum has made much 
progress in improving its facilities with a 
very attractive barn for meetings and al-
so extensive plans for new facilities, es-
pecially replacing the old school.  When 
that is done, spaces may be available to 
house other NGO at this location that are 
interested in Keuka Lake. 
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Winter Survivalist Birds - Critter Corner—David deCalesta 

In previous Critter Corner articles, I detailed how most Keuka wildlife species escape the rigors and hardships of winter: 
they leave, by migrating south as do most birds or by using physiological adaptations to avoid freezing and/or starving. 
Some hibernate (chipmunks and groundhogs), some store large quantities of fat in late fall and winter (bears, deer) and 
use it to get through winter, some lower their metabolism and breathing rates to go into suspended animation overwinter 
(hibernating in underground dens - chipmunks, groundhogs and snakes or in mud at lake/pond bottoms (turtles). Other 
hardy souls (squirrels, woodpeckers, and a few other bird species) survive by concerted efforts to seek out food and 
shelter from the security of winter hideouts in tree cavities.  
 
The Woodpeckers - there are six: the pileated, downy, hairy, red-bellied, red-headed; and a cousin, the red-shafted 
flicker. Hairy, downy, red-shafted and red bellied woodpeckers seek out insects harboring in decaying wood by drilling 
into decaying trees to extract beetle grubs that bore into and feed on decaying wood. The largest woodpecker, the pileat-
ed, drills under bark and into decaying wood seeking out colonies of carpenter ants, its primary food. Flickers also seek 
out ants as their primary food source. But because the insect food base of woodpeckers is reduced in winter, they rely on 
naturally-occurring fruits (black cherry, elderberry, service berry, wild grape, poison ivy and poison sumac) and nuts to 
supplement their insect-based diet. Two - red-bellied and red-headed - may store food (insects, and seeds such as 
beechnuts) under loose bark and roof singles (as do blue jays, another winter survivalist). 
Woodpeckers can peck a tree up to 20 times per second, typically pecking up to 12,000 times a day. These drillers 
have a number of physiological adaptations that prevent them from getting concussions by the incessant drilling. Their 
skull anatomy is designed to absorb the force of pecking and distribute it to the rest of their body and there is a 
bony, tongue-supporting structure (the hyoid) which wraps around the skull, and acts like a seatbelt around the 
brain. absorbing some of the energy from the pecking. Their brains are surrounded by thick, plate -like spongy bone 
that absorbs and reduces the force of pecking impacts. And, they have relatively small brains which are packed very 
tightly inside their skulls so their brains move relatively small distances inside the skull and avoid the bruising that 
leads to brain damage. 
 
Figure1. Relative sizes of the six overwintering woodpeckers. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The largest is the pileated. Red-bellied and red-

headed are about the same size; the red-

headed’s head is all a dark crimson; the red-

bellied is orange as is a patch on its breast. The 

flicker also has a smaller red topknot but also a 

black breast patch. The smallest two, the hairy 

and downy look alike, except the bill on the 

hairy is relatively longer and its’ topnotch is 

smaller that the smallest, the downy. 

The other birds - include passerine birds (perching birds excluding waterfowl, hawks and owls) - chickadees, tuft-
ed titmice, slate-colored juncos, cardinals, goldfinches, purple finches, field sparrows, nuthatches, Carolina wrens, 
brown creepers, blue jays. All rely on dried fruits, berries, and seeds. Additionally, blue jays will recover acorns 
they buried in fall to supplement their winter foods. 
All these birds reduce heat loss at night by roosting in tree cavities excavated by woodpeckers or by perching close 
to the boles of conifer trees (hemlock, arborvitae, spruces and pines) where they are also less exposed to hawks, 
owls, and martins (medium-sized arboreal weasels that feast on small birds) 
 
How to help? Put out birdfeeders with seeds (especially black sunflower seeds) and suet cakes which include 
fruits, seeds, and nuts. Be sure birdfeeders are placed close to shrubby cover (arborvitae and other bushy shrubs) 
that provide cover from hawks and owls which zero in on birdfeeders to supplement their winter foods (primarily 
songbirds and mice). Maintain birdhouses as sources of escape from cold and snowy nights and predators.  
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145 Route 54 East Lake Road, Penn Yan, NY 
(315) 531-8847 

www.lccpy.com 
  
  

   NO initiation fees 
 Golf & Pickleball memberships available 

  Junior & Social Memberships at great rates 

  Clubhouse & restaurant open for dining,  
       receptions, parties, meetings  

  Bob King, PGA Professional with a full service 
Pro Shop: clubs, clothes, lessons 

  18 holes of championship golf with gorgeous 
scenic lake views 

  Watered fairways & 6 tee locations 

  For practice: driving range, putting & chipping 
greens 

  We welcome non-member greens fee players 

  A variety of social activities are always available! 

  Excellent restaurant! Open to the public!! 
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Sponsor Level—$100+ 

Keuka College - Kathy Waye 

Tim & Sally Acomb 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Agan 

Michael Amoruso 

William Angell 

Robert & Laurie Babcock 

Philip & Nancy Bailey 

Bob & Cheryl Barker 

Lisa Bartlett 

Charles & Jennifer Bastian 

David & Veronica Baum 

Brian & Sharon Beach 

Ted & Kelly Bedell 

Ronald Bernard & Judith Woll 

Kathleen Bliss 

Tom Blythe 

Scott & Cynthia Bobo 

Amy J. Borglum 

Dr. James & Lisa Bothwell 

Chris & Debbie Bourne 

Robert & Linda Bowditch 

Edwin & Carol Braunstein 

Leo & Kathleen Brideau 

Lee Brooks 

Todd & Kimberly Brost 

June Brush 

Jack & Dottie Buonocore 

Jane & Dan Burke 

Andrew M. Butler 

Tom & Lisa Capek 

Rick & Linda Carr 

Gloria Carroll 

Mr. Jan Cary 

Sam Castner 

Stephen & Deborah Chiles 

Choi Family 

Mark Cohick 

Dr. Robert E. & Jo Ann Cole 

Robert Cole & Marie McKee 

Warren Cole 

John & Jeanette Collins 

John Condemi 

John & Linda Confer 

Suzanne & Thomas Connelly 

Gordon & Lucy Cook 

Jeffrey Cook 

Gene & Lynn Cummings 

Rick & Karen Darcangelo 

Mrs. Janet S. Darrow 

Dr. & Mrs. Martin J. Davis 

Andrew & Amber Degner 

Kathleen DeRico 

Katie & Larry Dewine 

Victoria & Roger Dick 

Candy & Bob Dietrich 

Timothy DiGiulio & Margaret 
Sheen 

David & Shelley Dinehart 

John & Sherri Dobbins 

Michael & Sheri Dolan 

George & Vicki Dornberger 

David Dowler 

Bruce & Maureen Dowzycki 

Scott & Mary Beth Drake 

David & Nancy Jo Drum 

Bob & Barb Duffy 

Jason Dunn & Robin Adair 

James & Cornelia Eichorn 

Mary Ellis 

Jennifer & Adam Ellison 

Ken & Joan Ellison 

David & Marcia English 

Matthew & Jeanne Estep 

Thomas Burean &  

    Deborah Ettington 

Richard & Barbara Felber 

Frank H. & Linda Ferris 

Russ & Colleen Firman 

William & Mary Fletcher 

Thomas Flood 

Bill & Mary Flynn 

Catherine & Mark Foerster 

Tom & Shona Freeman 

Gary French 

Kevin & Shirley Frick 

Marianne Furfure 

Liz & Jeff Gabel 

R. John Looney & Nancy Gadziala 

Peter & Mary Beth Gamba 

Duane & Faye Gardner 

Tom & Nancy Garlick 

Frederick & Karen Geyer 

Jeff & Wendy Gifford 

Leslie & Douglas Gilstrap 

Louis & Coralie Glantz 

Ira & Sherry Goldman 

Mel & Dorothee Goldman 

Bill & Rhonda Goodrich 

Fred Goossen  & Susan Murray 

Rick & Kim Gordon 

Roger & Patti Graham 

Paul & Ellen Greendyk 

Marilyn Grigsby 

Michael Guerrein 

Samuel & Lise-Anne Hagreen 

Austin Hassett & Alice Murphey 

Chris & Julie Hawk 

Tom & Patti Hinman 

Mike & Amy Holloway 

Holmes Family 

Dick & Jennifer Honeyman 

Sandy & Jane Honeyman 

Lin & Cindy Hough 

Pamela Howitt 

Eugene & Christine Hunt 

Michael & Meredith Hurley 

Virginia Illi 

Alison & Peter Jameson 

Dan & Kim Johnson 

Janet Johnson 

David & Rosemary Jones 

Patricia G. Keane 

Carolyn Myers Kenjarski 

Harry & Lillian Kinney 

Michael Klein 

Judy Komer 

John & Carol Kuehn 

Larry Lanpher 

Gerard LaRusso & Beth Cooper 

Larry Ledgerwood 

Jeffrey N. Leenhouts 

Ray & Anne Leinen 

Kenneth & Jill Lerch 

Howard & Nancy LeVant 

Kenneth & Jeanne Lill 

Mark & Glenda Lockard 

John & Linda Dieffenbach Lundy 

Jeffrey Lyness 

Sharon & William Mack 

Gerald & Jeanne Madden 

Michael & Nancy Magee 

Bill & Alise Mahr 

Bill & Marilyn Manning 

Joe & Cathleen Mathey 

Charles R. & Victoria A. McClure 

Tom & Ginny McCollough 

Jim & Kathleen McCormick 

Donna & Steve McDonnell 

Jeff & Barb McDowell 

John & Mary Beth McGivern 

Jeffrey McKee 

Robert & Kathleen Meriwether 

Peter Merrill & Mariana Kastrinakis 

David & Nancy Mest 

Alfred & Carol Michaelsen 

Jim & Sarah Michaelson 

Don & Kathleen Miller 

Scott & Susan Miller 

Jan & Joe Monago 

Frank Montes 

Richard & Patricia Mulcahy 

Mark & Janet Murphy 

Meg Myers 

David & Christine Neff 

Charles & Mary Nitsche 

Nicholas & Lisa Norvell 

William Oben 

Susan Oliver 

The Pallischeck Family 

Joyce & Tom Pearson 

Bill & Donell Peck 

Peter Peck 

Dale & Barbara Pedersen 

Lysle Perry 

Toni Peterson & Robert Rumphrey 

John Phelan c/o Jim & Lisa Beecher 

 

Ann Piato 

Stephanie & Steve Piccone 

Ed & Judy Piotrowski 

Karen & Stephen Pollak 

Mike & Stephanie Powlin 

Judd Prozeller 

Don & Robin Pulver 

Paul & Kristen Reeder 

Michael & Nancy Rees 

John & Laura Reindl 

Les & Joyce Rhode 

R. Baxter & Elizabeth Rhodes 

Peter & Anne Richardson 

Tom Riggio 

Kevin & Kathy Ring 

Gary & Susan Riopko 

David & Julie Ronner 

Richard Rosenberg & Margot  

     Bliven 

Elise Rosenfeld 

Robert & Martha Ross 

Ronald & Deanna Ross 

James & Ellen Route 

Nicholas & Patricia Sadowski 

Pamela & Alison Sale 

Paul Salomons & Beverly Barnwell 

Christopher & Amy Santy 

Robert H. Scharf 

Barb Schirmer 

Don & Diana Schneider 

Jim & Julie Schwartz 

Carl J. Schwartz, Jr, Esq. 

Nell Shapiro 

Harris & Joanne Silver 

Al & Carolie Simone 

Douglas & Miki Smith 

James & Dorene Snyder 

Mike & Donna Spaziani 

Peter & Lois Spreen 

Mary St. George 

Paul M. & Kathryn H. Starr 

Gloria & Bob Stoneham 

Harry & Joan Strong 

Paul & Kristy Swistak 

Fred & Penny Tanneberger 

Chip & Jamie Testa 

Steven & Jolene Tomlinson 

Paul & Denise Topichak 

Pete Townsend 

Virginia Turner & Jamie Sisson 

Charles J. Vacanti III 

Vincent & Josephine Valicenti 

Dick & Lindy Van Brunt 

Richard Van Etten 

Donna & Bill VanderClock 

Jim & Karen Vari 

Gary & Kathy  Wallace 

Wayne A. Wallace, MD 

Paul & Marian Walrath 
    Cont. on page 19 
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2022 MEMBERSHIP ROSTER - As of 11/25/22 
The KLA gratefully acknowledges the following individuals, businesses and foundations whose generosity and support have enabled the  

Keuka Lake Association to execute its on-going mission to preserve and protect Keuka Lake. THANK YOU!! 
* also Sponsor Level,  **also Patron Level,   ***also Guardian Level  #also Business/Business personal Member 

The John Gough Family 
Richard N. Grossmann 
Mark & Karen Hagan 
John & Diane Hagreen 
William & Donna Hatch 
Chris & Darryl Heckle 
Thomas &  Shelley Hilfiker 
Bob & Jean Hood 
Maria & William Hudson 
Laura Hunt & Gary Hill 
Terry & Sallie Jensen 
Chris & Karen Johnson 
Gerald Kernahan 
Brianne & Arthur Kirk 
Bob & Maribeth Lambert 
Lee & Lillian Larkin 
Joe & Ann LeFebvre 
Thom & Karen Love 
John & Karen Madison 
Mark & Deb Malcolm 
Walter McCauley 
Bruce McConnell & Joanne Jaeger 
Fletcher & Margo McTaggart 
Dr. Frank & Sally Midgley 
Kim & Greg Miller 
Joan & Jim Moore 
Nancy & Sandy Morgan 
Michael & Christine O'Brien 
Debbie & Jim Odorczyk 
Dr. Sam & Terry Pennise 
Michael J. Quinn 
Lucy & Frank Rees 
Fred & Barbara Risser 
Thomas & Katherine Roehlke 
Georgia & Chris Rossi 
Mike Russell & Wendy Yacavonis 
Karen Schaefer & Douglas Foss 
Robert & Rosemary Schnorr 
Raj & Adrienne Shah 
Ellen Shaw Maceko & Emma    
Maceko 
Ann & Robert Simunek 
Donna & Roy Smith 
Freeman H. Smith 
Nolan & Kim Smith 
Mark & Emily Stenta 
Bob & Gayle Stiles 
Janet Stone 
Jim & Ellen Stork 
Barbara Strong 
Timothy Stuart 
Brad & Roslyn Tavel 
Jean & Roger Thompson 
Barb & Kirk Vieselmeyer 
Peg & Craig Wilson 
Mary Worth & Dick Murphy 
 
 

Larry & Docie McCormick 
John & Janet McLaughlin 
Nicholas & Mindy Misnick 
Chris & Beth Mooney 
Lynne Shoemaker & Richard Moyle 
Sue Evans Norris 
Donna Noteware 
Terence & Sandra O'Rourke 
Nancy & Philip Olin 
Joseph & Susan Pelych 
Jens & Staci Pfeffer 
Douglas H. Potter & Gregory H. 
Partridge 
Marko & Carrie Radivoyevitch 
Tom & Susan Rainey 
Tom & Betty Richards 
Philip & Brenda Roche 
Richard & Peggy Rockwell 
Joan Romano & Teresa Owen 
Lynne Royer & Bruce Saldinger 
Dan & Martha Ruffo 
John J. Ryan, Jr. 
Kurt & Suzanne Schilling 
Pamela Schneider 
William Schoff 
Thomas G. Smith & Louise Spinelli 
Nina & Michael Socha 
Fran & John Springer 
Rob & Pam Steigerwald 
Steve & Susan Stork 
Doug and Arianne Tepper 
Terry Test & Tom Spearing 
Barbara L. Thorne 
Tom & Beth Tranter 
Tom & Marion Tunney 
Charles & Susan Vacanti 
John & Velva Vine 
Gene & Peggy Wade 
Les & Wanda Wood 
Terrence & Barbara Woodworth 
Bebette Yunis 

Champion Level—$500+ Patron Level—$150+ 

Guardian Level—$250+ 

Roger & Maureen Ackerman 

Lee & Yolanda Adrean 

Larry & Susan Aiello 

Mike & Sharlene Briggs 

Sue & Joe DeGeorge 

Rachel & Ray Dell 

Pete & Trish DeSocio 

Michael and Rita Gow 

Bill & Susan Hanley 

Holmes Family 

James Howitt & Rita Griffin-Shroyer 

Bill & Mary-Ellen Laffin 

Gregg & Sue Layer 

Rick & Wendy Moore 

Mark & Mary Nielsen 

William & Patricia Schirmer 

Richard & Joanne Smith 

Karen Meriwether & Tom Snow 

Martha & Dave Swift 

Robert & Margaret Tranbaugh 

 

Stork Insurance Co. 

Gary & Linda  Acker 

Rick & Diane Amundson 

Pierce Baker 

Kevin & Christina Bennett 

Jim & Judy Brooks 

Gary Brown 

Camp Arey, Inc. 

Michael & Cathleen Cardillo 

Pam & Dennis Carlson 

Mike & Anne Carney 

Dan & Linda Carp 

Jean & Alan Carpenter 

Peter & Susan Carter 

Audrey Christiansen & Terry  John-
son 

Frank & Mary Condella 

Rob & Sharon Corcoran 

Cost Family LLC 

Chris & Mike Deschamps 

Mark & Kim Dewey 

Steve & Michele DiMarzo 

Lynda Erkiletian 

Alan & Lynette Eusden 

Kim & Barry Evans 

William & Nancy Feinstein 

Caryl Flickinger 

Jason & Tara Fuller 

Dr. Gerry & Mrs. Annette Gacioch 

Judith M. Goehring 

Sue Goodrich 

Timothy Abbamonte 

Ann & Russ Acevedo 

Larry & Yvonne Albee 

Ruth Barry 

Ron & Gail Bellohusen 

David, Alan & Dan Box 

Barry S. & Donna K. Brenner 

John & Barbara Bruning 

Martin & Maureen Castellana 

Jack & Barbara Clarcq 

Rich & Lisa Coffin 

Rick & Brenda Copp 

Russell & Judy Cranston 

Hank & Betsy Dalrymple 

Stephen & Carol Darrow 

Mark & Maureen Davitt 

Doug & Megan DeFranco 

Paul Dreher 

Kim Eckoff 

Suzanne Edlund 

Diane Edwards 

Gary & Dorothy Emmick 

Robert & Patricia Gilchrist 

Chuck & Mary Goodfellow 

Arthur & Nora Goodwin 

Kirk & Penelope Gregg 

Mike & Dawn Grosser 

Joel & Leslie Grover 

Chris & Lisa Hayes 

Sarah & Murray Hestley 

Steve & Mandy Hicks 

Wayne & Judy Holly 

Jim & Anne Horner 

Tom & Nancy Howitt 

Karin Howland 

Michael & Cheryl Jackson 

Elizabeth & Paul Jordan 

Jim & Deb Joyce 

Nicholas & Barbara Juskiw 

Elizabeth & Hendrik Keesom 

Ann & Mike Kelly 

Clark & Ann Marie  Kinlin 

Matthew & Mary Jo Korona 

The Krebs 

Harold & Christine Kurland 

Bill & Mary Lane 

Tim & Cathy Lipari 

Jim & Bunnie Lynch 

Neil & Alisa MacAvoy 

H. Paul & Dace V. Madore 

Martin Mahoney 

John Marshall 

Deborah Martin 

Nancy McConnell & C. William           
Champlin 
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John & Cathy Walton 

Larry & Sherry Ward 

Pete & Beth Wasson 

David & Mary Ellen Watson 

Geoff & Jane Weaver 

John & Dina Weber 

Howard & Sue Weiner 

Claudia & Porter Welbourne 

Merle & Janice Whitehead 

Michael & Ann Whitney 

Park 735 Associates, Inc. 

Jeannette & David Wilkins 

Doug & Tami Willard 

Keith & Michelle Wiliams 

Thomas & Roberta Williams 

Don & Sandy Willmott 

Don & Judy Wilson 

Jim & Joan Wilson 

Joan M. Winters 

Bernadette Ervin &  

     Steven Woodhouse 

Robert A. Woodhouse 

Lee & Julie Wortham 

Ginny & Tom Yost 

Dr. Daniel & Roberta Zedeker 

Rolf Zerges & Lynda Rummel 

Barb & Dave  Zimmer 

Glenn & Nancy Zwetsch 

Sponsor Level—$100+ 

Partner Level—$60+ 

Mark & Cindy Ackley 

Keith & Linda Alexander 

Barbara  Allardice 

David & Wendy Altamura 

Bill & Lynn Anderson 

Ken & Nan Anderson 

Carolynn & James Baer 

Dick & Bonnie Barney 

Jim & Betsy Barre 

Marilyn Bastian 

Judy Baxter 

Peter & Beth Bird 

Andrew & Kara Bosco 

Doug & Brenda Brackley 

Eric & Karen Bradshaw 

Andrew & Nancy Brandston 

John J. Brennan 

Mike & Sharlene Briggs 

Steven & Betty Brigham 

Joe & Cathy Bringley 

Bill & Susan Brodine 

Marc & Antoinette Brodkin 

Patricia Buchinger 

Eileen Burg, Scott & Leslie Burg 

Lawrence D. Burns 

Sean & Christine Burns 

Wolf Dieter and Sandra Busch 

Philip & Bonnie Cardamone 

Joe & Laurie Cardillo 

Joseph & Becky Carr 

Elizabeth Casciani &  

   Annette Kurzdorfer 

Anne Case 

Rudy Furman Castillo 

Rafael & Karna Cestero 

Robert Childs & Janet Page 

Joshua & Cari Clapper 

Ursula & Keith Clark 

James & Eileen Clements 

Stephen Colby & Claire Stieg 

Thomas & Ann Comfort 

Donald Comstock 

Carole A. Conlon 

Jim & Lisa Connolly 

Steve Coole 

Jim & Carol Cornwell 

Doug & Lori Crawford 

Thomas & Sara Crosby 

Timothy Patrick Cutler 

Richard & Elizabeth Day 

Matt & Hannah DeCamp 

Andrew & Susan Desorbo 

Judy & Fred Deyo 

George Dieffenbach 

Charles & Betty Dinger 

Rob Dintruff 

Susanne & Frank Dombrowski 

Jon  & Dona Durham 

Thomas & Maryanne Eichorn 

Don Erickson 

Jean & John Ervin 

Steven & Patricia Etter 

Dr. Howard & Marlene Fine 

Jim & Linda Fiorillo 

David & Margie Fisk 

Shore Acres of Keuka Lake LLC 

Frank & Lucinda Flegeal 

John & Jackie Fleming 

Robert & Ann Fort 

Mary Foster 

Karen Frey 

Arthur Gaisin & Kelly Falconi 

Richard & Gale Galusha 

Marilyn Gardner 

Arthur & Karen Geary 

Lou Ann Geniviva 

Bill & Toni Gibson 

Ken & Kris Gilbert 

Paul Goyette 

Mike & Paula Grant 

Pamela J. Gratzer 

Luanne B. Graulich &  

   Terry K. Channing 

Arthur & Joni Greene 

Karen & Mark Griffin 

Catherine Gueli 

William & Ruth Hague 

Linda & Jerry Haley 

Ted & Becky Hall 

John & Kathy Halstead 

Tom & Carol Hanley 

David & Joan Harradine 

Bob & Carolyn Harrington 

Dan & Judy Hays 

Steve & Susan Heller 

Monica & William Henderson 

Brent & Joyce Hill 

Eileen Holliday 

David & Brenda Houck 

Theodore & Stacey Illi 

Bruce & Peg Inglis 

Linda Jacoby & Steve Densberger 

Peter & Cindy Jobling 

Chris & Joan Johnson 

Dion & Suzie Johnson 

Carl Don Jud 

Ron & Barbara Karr 

Laurence & Diane Kasper 

Susan & Jeff Kath 

Tom & Sandy Kelley 

Dorothy Kennedy 

Roger & Dolores Kiel 

Penny & Ed Kilburn 

Thomas & Katie Killigrew 

Bob & Jamie King 

Kris & Renee Kinsley 

Don & Mary Klehr 

Deb Koen & Bob Beckwith 

Warren & Heidi Kozireski 

Carl & Carol Krause 

Nils Peterson & Jen Kuhl-Peterson 

Andrew Kurland 

Robert Kurz 

Richard & Barbara Lampe 

Anita Lane 

Dora & Paul Lange 

Kristy Langtry 

Brian C. Larson & Bradley D. Kellett 

Anne & Steve Leach 

Mark & Deanna Leary 

Laura & Eric Leeper 

Elmer & Marilyn Letts 

Anthony & Michelle Lewis 

Jerrold Lewis 

Malcolm & Lisa Lickers 

David & Cathy Lindskoog 

Kathy Little 

John & Nancy Lively 

Steve & Tanya Loomis 

Heidi & Ron Lowenstein 

Shirley Lumpkin 

Deborah A. Mack 

Anne & Garry Mackiewicz 

Michael Magoon 

Jill & Anthony Maiola 

Larry & Monica Malfitano 

Kathleen Mann 

John Markman 

Stan & Kay  Martin 

Theodor & Joan Mayer 

James F. McDonald 

Ron Burke & Carol McGill 

Thomas & Cynthia McGuire 

Kevin & Laura McGurgan 

Jim & Ann McMullen 

Duane Mellor 

Wayne & Judy Mercer 

Benjamin & Dorothy Migliore 

Mark Mitchell 

Lori & Edward F. Moore 

Brett & Tammy Morgan 

Mary Ellen Morgan 

Terrance & Karin Mulhern 

George & Mary Murphy 

Mike & Donna Necci 

Jon & Sue Nelson 

Sara & Ed Netski 

Ken & Jean Nykiel 

Mary Oconnell 

William D. Olmsted, DMD 

Nancy & Glenn Orgeron 

David & Lorrie Owens 

Kris Packard 

Joseph & Patricia Papa 

Bob & Carol Pavlik 

Bruce & Linda Payne 

Gail Pearson 

John & Susan Peck 

Walter & Nancy Peek 

Michael & Virginia Penepent 

Horace Perry 

Jeanne Peterson 

Ann Phillips 

Gavin L. Phillips & 

    Jacqueline L. Stutzman 

Wendy & Donald Proctor 

Charles & Brenda Pugliese 

Dennis & Carol Quenan 

Patricia Rafalowski 

Abby & Josh Reinhard 

Dolores H. Reynolds 

Peter & Carol Robbins 

Kenneth & Kay Robertson 

Michael & Bette Rogers 

Dr. Les & Sheryl Rosenbloom 

Jerry Rossman & Heather Blystone 

Anne & Bob Rullan 

Marc & Carollyn Rycroft 

Richard & Phyllis Rynone 

Kent & Anne Salisbury 

Deborah Scharf 

Dana & Helen Schillinger 

Steve & Ed Schnepf 

Francis H. Schoeffler 

John & Yvonne Schutt 

Senges Family 

Lou & Michelle Sepe 
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Partner Level—Cont. 

Lillian & Scott Serafine 

Richard & Jo Anne Shannon 

Gary & Ann Shope 

Beth & John Somers 

Stephen M. Sorensen 

Mary & John Sothoron 

David & Peggy Soule 

Sharon & Daniel Sporn 

Greg & Kathy Sprissler 

Linda N. Stark 

Sam & Vicki Stea 

John & Marguerite Steeves 

Fred & Mabel Stehler 

Juliet Sternberg & Kristine Young 

Stork Family Properties, LLC 

Ronald Stover & Cecily Fabrizio 

Barb Yunis & Jeff Streeter 

Mickey Sullivan 

Roger & Amy Sumner 

Jon Swartz 

Gilbert & Harriet Sweet 

Joan Tannen 

Laurie Tappel 

The Bluffers 

David & Shelley Thompson 

Rick & Jean Thompson 

Keith & Annette Toaspern 

Bill & Carin Tobin 

Jennifer Toole 

Dr. Bennie & Gail Truax 

Christine Tunney 

Nancy Tuttle 

Bruce & Charmaine Ushkow 

Allen & Susan Vaala 

Charles & Heidi Vail 

Joe & Suzanne Valicenti 

Jon & Minette Van Dermark 

Christine & Van Waddill 

Joyce Wahlig 

Ernie & Connie Walker 

Leonard & Marilyn Walkowicz 

Webb Family 

L. John & Beverly A. Webster 

Tim & Ellen Webster 

Paul & Joan Weise 

Duane & Kathleen Weldon 

Jennifer Szymanski 

John B. Wilder 

Beverly & Frank Wilhelm 

Susan & Malon Wilkus 

Gary & Betty  Williams 

Rodge & Janet Williams 

Bill & Kathy Woodard 

Ronald D. & Evelyn A. Woodard 

William J. Woodruff 

Matt & Taylor Woodworth 

Bob & Carol  Worden 

Basic Level—$40+ 

Arts Center of Yates County 

Ward & Nancy Abbett 

Mike & Pat Abbott 

William & Norma Abel 

Wayne & Faye Ackart 

Lisa & Bill Ackerman 

Tom & Terri Adelsberger 

Ken & Dianne Ake 

Bill & Barbara Allart 

Debbie & Kim Allen 

William & Sheila  Simpson Allen 

Ayesha Almeida & Jason Ewell 

Brian & Christine Alsford 

David & Kristin Anticuar 

Deborah Arcoleo 

Karen & Walt Atkison 

Kenneth & Caroline Backer 

Martin & Wanetta Bailey 

Tom & Hannelore Bailey 

Bailey Family 

Mike & Darla Baird 

Brooks & Emily Baker 

Peter H. Baker 

Joseph C. Banach 

Bill & Michele Banaszewski 

Patricia Barden 

Paul & Maria Barden 

Penny Barden 

Marlene & Frederick Barken 

Lawrence A. Barnes 

Donna & Joe Barrett 

Robert Barrett 

Thomas & Mary Kay Barrett 

Brad Basal 

Richard V. Bates 

Dieder & Pamela Becks 

Charles D. Becraft &  

   Darcy Bevelacqua 

Joe & Dee Dee Bedell 

W. Stewart Beecher 

Denise Beeners 

Beers Tree Service 

David Behm 

Louis & Nancy Bellina 

Dana & Leslie Benore 

Tim & Kandace Bergerstock 

Marc & Margie Berliant 

Linda Beyer 

Tom & Lynn Binnert 

Jill & Jim Bird 

Katie & Rick Black 

Robert & Kathryn Blackburn 

Robert & Ann Blain 

David & Barbara Blaisdell 

Barbara Block 

Barbara J. Blodgett 

Karl & Debra Blomback 

Teresa Blume & Michael Raposa 

Thomas & Barbara Blumer 

Donna Bodner 

Bill Bohnert 

Anita Bonanni 

Thomas & Lisa Bork 

Susan Bourne 

Michael & Carol Bowie 

Howard Bozenhard 

Bill & Joan Bradford 

Ellen & Joe Bradshaw 

Katherine & Paul Bragan 

Bryan & Judy Braman 

Tom & Virginia Braun 

Charles & Sheila Briggs 

Chris & Julie Brooks 

Dean & Steven L. Brown 

Tim & Terry Brown 

Barbara Buchanan 

Llarilyn Buckingham 

Jim & Kim Buckpitt 

Liudvikas & Pamela Bukys 

Chris Cadden 

Dennis & Christa Caffarelli 

Peter & Carolyn Calkins 

Alexander & Sian Cameron 

YMCA Camp Cory 

Doug & Carol Ann Campbell 

Craig & Leslie Carlson 

Joseph & Lynda Carpenter 

Allen & Chris Carstensen 

Bruce & Sandy Castner 

Steve & Tammy Catherman 

Nora Caulfield 

James Cedarstrand 

David & Patricia Cermak 

Len & Geri  Chaput 

Nick & Mary Beth Charlap 

Joe & Lynn Charles 

Keith E. Childs 

Amy Christensen 

Guy & Kathy Christiansen 

Lisa & Brian Christopher 

Drew & Nancy Chupalio 

Bruce & Tina Churches 

Dianne Clark 

Keith R. Clark 

Heidi & Todd Clarke 

Dave & Monica Cleveland 

Richard & Carolyn Clouser 

Stephen & Stephanie Cohen 

Martha Cole 

Bonita & Daniel Collins 

Deboarh Commisso 

Charles R. Comstock 

Jay & Char Cook 

Dr. Charles J. Cottone 

Lisa Crede & Martin R Murray 

Barney & Sue Croft 

Richard & Jo Ellen Cronin 

Emily Crowley 

 

Charles & Joy Culbertson 

Don & Nancy Curran 

Bruce Cutler 

Lori & David Dahlberg 

Cathy & Paul Danielson 

Gail & Alan Davala 

Joyce Dean 

Brad & Cheryl Deaton 

David & Kathryn deCalesta 

Gail Dede 

Nancy DeHaas 

Edward and Barbara DeJong 

Stephen & Celeste Delahunty 

Lynn & Don Delaney 

Jim & Donna Dellamore 

Laurie & Paul DeLong 

Skip & Ginny Deneka 

Barbara & Craig Densmore 

Jerry & Donna Denton 

Branchport/Keuka Park Fire Dept. 

Ted and Edie DeVoe 

Ted & Mary Ann Dhuy 

David Dianetti 

Richard & Leah Dibble 

Kevin & Linda Dickinson 

Robert Dierna Sr. 

Carl & Karen Dietze 

Vincente & Diana Dingianni 

Shawn & Sandra Dixon 

Rick & Lynn Dobosz 

Louis & Sylvia Dominick 

Theckla N. & Margaret A. Donegan 

Robert F. Dorsey 

Michael J. Doyle 

Richard Drain 

Joanne Drewno 

Josine Driscoll 

H.H & E.B. Dudley Trust 

Cameron & Helen Dunlap 

Delores Dunn 

Mrs. Frank W. Dunton 

Stephen & Carol Eberhard 

Charles & Patricia Eckel 

Tom & Janis Edelman 

Barbara & Richard Elliott 

Charles & Elizabeth Elliott 

Frank & Patricia Elliott 

Harry & Eileen Erway 

Judy Erwin 

Karen S. & James A. Estep 

Evangelista Family Rusticana LLC 

Ed & Ann Evans 

Anis & Nadia Fadul 

Miles Family 

Kevin & Sally Farrell 

Rick & Julie Faulkner 

Ellen & Steve Fazio 

Dr. & Mrs. Charles R. Fedele 

Barb & Bob Fedyk 

Matthew & Sandra Felo 

Cont. on page 22 
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Basic Level—Cont. 

Paul Fine 

Cathy & Todd Fisher 

Peter Fisher 

Joe & Ann Fitzgibbons 

Winona Flynn 

Gene & Angela Foster 

Patrick Foster 

Tim & Ginna Francis 

Henry Frey 

John & Linda Frey 

David & Nancy Frick 

Barbara A. Friedrich 

Ann Fullagar 

Ryan Furber 

Barbara & John Gaal 

Michael & Joan Gabrielli 

Barbara Gallagher 

Gallagher Family 

Ken & Colleen Gan 

Geertz Family 

Richard & Laurie Getsloff 

Susan & John Gillan 

Charles & Melissa Githler 

Jack & Maureen Gladke 

Keith & Lisa Glovins 

Dean & Theresa Godshall 

Patricia Gorman 

Daniel Grace 

Chris & Kathleen Graham 

David & Dorothy Graham 

Stephen & Delores Graham 

John & Dolores Granito 

Rick & Peggy Grape 

Lana Grauer 

F. Michael & Lillian Gray 

Neil & Kathlyn Greene 

John F. Griffin 

Shawn & Amy Griffin 

Shirley K. Griffin 

Jim & Linda Grillo 

Cliff Manor, LLC 

Ted & Martha Grinnell 

Earl & Anne Grinols 

Bob & Karen Guinan 

Susan Gute 

Ken & Carol Guyett 

Charlie & Judy Hadeed 

Steven & Kelly Hakes 

Kala Halbert 

Steve & Karen Hale 

Scott Hall & Michelle  

   Labossiere-Hall 

Carol & Kirk Hallenbeck 

Bill & Mary Hallinan 

Ray & Susan Hamilton 

Daniel & Mary Ellen Hamm 

John & Kelly Hamula 

Wayne & Christine Hand 

Clarice Hardy 

Deborah Harloff 

Fred & Caroline Harrington 

Nancy & Wayne Hartman 

David & Donna Hartney 

James & Ardis Hartney 

Tom & Deb Harvey 

Mark & Mary Heard 

Bob & Kathleen Heinig 

Daisy Heller 

Dawn & Bill Heller 

David B. Hemenway 

Jack & Carol Hennessy 

Matthew J Herson 

Barbara Hickernell 

Jim & Linda Hicks 

Samantha Hicks-Devlin &  

   James Devlin 

Douglas Hill 

Gregory J. Hintz 

Doug & Jean Holden 

Mark & Marie Hollenbeck 

George Hollister 

Cliff  & Wendy Holly 

Greg & Barb Howard 

John & Nancy Howard 

Joe & Nancy Hubertus 

Perry & Patty Humphrey 

Thomas & Sara Jane Hunt 

Greg & Donna Hurst 

John & Patricia Huselton 

Mark & Chris Illig 

Iversen Family 

Glen & Robin Jacobs 

Jim & Nancy Jameson 

Eric & Angela Jaynes 

Edgar & Kelly Jelliff 

Donnabeth Jensen 

Mary Jo Jepson 

David V. & Nancy A. Johnson 

Nancy & Craig Johnson 

Neil & Diane Johnson 

Donna Johnston 

Ron & Marcia Joy 

Margaret Joynt 

Dave & Nancy Kallenborn 

Jean Kalwas 

Thomas & Anne Kane 

Lesley & Bob Karczewski 

Dave & Sherry Karwas 

James Keena 

Melissa Kelbe 

David & Ruth Kennedy 

Allen & Maxine Kidder 

Bill McGough & Anne Kiefer 

Steve & Paula Kieffer 

Frank & Diane Kiff 

John & Karen Klemmer 

Wayne & Sherry Klumpp 

Alan & Carole Knapp 

Jim & Nancy Koester 

Jeff & Sandie Koff 

Deborah A. Kogut 

Sarah C. Kostera 

Kim & John Kowsz 

Don & Joanne Kozlowski 

Anita Kramer 

Ray & Paula Kruk 

Mary Kubli 

John R. (Randy) Kuhl Jr. 

Dan Kummerow 

Leigh & Gordon Lafferty 

Mark & Margaret LaLomia 

Adele Lanahan 

Donald Lando 

Bill & Colleen Lang 

Kurt & Heidi Lannon 

Dan & Mary Lapp 

Linda & Richard Lawrence 

Steve & Kim Lefko 

K. Leiderbach & LL Brainerd 

Diane & James Leitgeb 

William & Katherine Leonard 

Kent & Bev Lewis 

Skip & Margaret Lewis 

Jeffrey Lippe 

Beth Litchfield 

Dave & Lynda Livingston 

Mr. and Mrs. James H. Long 

Bob Loomis & Kathy Osborne 

Chris & Betsy Lowery 

Jeanne Lumadue 

Donna M. Lurz 

Juliane & Richard Maciejewski 

Sharon & Mark Magro 

Michael A. Manahan 

Ken & Linda Mance 

Lorraine Manelis 

Doug & Laura Mann 

Ronald D. Markle 

Archer & Ellen Martin 

George & Marianne Martin 

Rob & Mary Ann Martin 

Chris & Bill Masterman 

Michael & Judy Masters 

Chuck & Cece Mathews 

Joyce Matson 

Joe & Diane Matusek 

Dave & Mary McConnell 

Dave & Debbie McCoy 

Dale & Kathy McFiggens 

Bill McHenry 

Bill & Carol McKenzie 

Jon & Ann McKnight 

Dave & Lynn Meaney 

John & Maryann Mendel 

Mark & Abby Mendes 

Robert & Linda Meredith 

Alida Merrill 

Marlene & Michael Meyer 

Adele Middaugh 

Paul & Nancy Middlebrook 

Nancy & Dave Middleton 

Rick & Jo Ann Milazzo 

Cliff & Karen Miller 

Erich & Teri Miller 

Justine B. Miller 

Marcia E. & Byron Miller 

Paul G. Miller 

Ronald K. Miller 

Joseph & Marilyn Miran 

Trudy & Gene Mitchell 

Tracy Beth Mitrano 

Jim & Mark Moon 

Robert & Carolyn Moran 

F. Thomas Moretti 

Charles W. & Judy W. Morgan 

Michael & Roxanne Mourhess 

Judie Mraz 

S. Joseph Muccigrosso 

Michael Mulcahy 

Ron & Mary Mulhern 

Joe & Mary M. Murphy 

Richard & Sandra Mytych 

Gregory Naber 

Mark & Susie Nagy 

Susan Nashburn 

Michelle & David Naylor 

Valerie Newell 

Onalee Newman 

Sharon & Alan Newman 

Jocelyn Niebur 

Richard & Sandra Niles 

Emery Nordberg 

Janet Nykiel 

Terry O'Brien 

Todd & Janet O'Connell 

Gayle O'Connor 

Joseph & Anastasia O'Connor 

Dave & Chris O'Geen 

John & Diane O'Malley 

Steve & Lisa O'Malley 

Jim & Marsha Oenick 

Paul & Karen Olynk 

Diane Opelt 

Laura Opelt 

Pat Orcutt 

Bob & Pam Ormsby 

Lynn & Jorgen Overgaard 

Julie Pacheco 

Daniel & Patricia Palmer 

William & Mary Palmer 

Allen & Jane Pardee 

Jeff & Gail Parrish 

Jack & Barbara Paulson 

Mark Pavlik 

Phillip Pearce 

Bob & Nancy Pease 

Tom & Carol Pease 

Cont. on page 23 
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Basic Level—Cont. 

Ron & Joni Peck 

Richard Pedersen & Cheryl Bonnell 

Rod & Lynne Pedersen 

Bob & Betty Peer 

Tom Pellescki 

Brent Penwarden 

Sandra Johnson &  

   Kim & Dan Pesesky 

David Petersen & Sherry King 

Scott & Gayle Peterson 

Becky & Pete Petrucci 

Carol & Joe Peworchik 

Wayne & Lisa Peworchik 

Bob & Martha Phillips 

Dave & Jeanne Phillips 

David & Anita Phillips 

Alan & Nancy Pierce 

Cheryl Pierce & Rob Ringer 

David & Barbara Pinckney 

Ernie & Dolly Pipe 

Bob & Linda Pizzo 

Robert Plummer 

Ray & Wilma Poehlein 

Rocco & Carol Polino 

Robert & Geraldine Popp 

R. Frederick Porter &  

   Carolyne Garman 

Tod Porter 

Ane Powers 

Lon & Pat Pritchard 

Don & Mary Quant 

John & Anne Quashnoc 

Lynn & Greg Ramsey 

Michael & Julie Rancourt 

Barbara Rarrick 

Kathleen & John Ratz 

James & Joan Reagan 

Michael & Jeanne Reagan 

Keith Reas & Tomas Hernandez 

Marty & Nancy Reasoner 

Bill & Laurie Reed 

Steven & Marylynn Reid 

Bette Reilly 

Gerald Reinman 

Nancy Rembaum & Steve Knapp 

V. Anne Reynolds 

Randy Rhoads 

Harvey & Martha Rhody 

Jeff & Deb Rice 

Timothy & Dona Rickard 

Ralph & Lynn Ridolfino 

Mark & Mary Robbins 

Doug & Barbara Roberts 

Cyndy Rochford 

Margaret  Rogers 

Jo Ellen Rollins 

Jim & Debbie Rolls 

 

 

Mary Jane & Glenn Rolls 

Patrick & Kim Roncone 

Kathy & Jeff Rosenheck 

Karen & Tim Rowe 

Suzanne Royer 

Jeff & Kelly Rubens 

Joan & Ron Rubin 

Mary L. Mayle 

Mike & Barbara Ruth 

Rye Point, Inc. 

Sandy Sahler & Timothy Griffin 

Lorraine Salters & Dan Kahm 

Ron & Jane Salyer 

Linda Salyerds 

Stephanie Sanford 

Clayton & Nancy Sauberan 

Kevin & Jackie Sax 

Dave & Lisa Saxton 

Jerry Saxton 

Judy Saxton 

Mike Saxton & Britt Frank 

Nicole & Kyle Sayers 

Richard & DeAnn Schenkel 

Dick Schieck & Joan Semrau 

Henry & Barbara Schnepf 

Peter & Terry Schnorr 

Thomas E. Schnorr 

Daniel C. Schoeffler 

Bill & Barb Schrouder 

Craig & Maria Schubmehl 

James & Sharon Schubmehl 

Mark & Paula Schuller 

Dr. Gregory L. Schultz 

Jeffrey & Ginger Schultz 

Edward & Barbara Schusler 

Terry Schwartz & Richard Mader 

Timothy A. Schwartz 

Walt Scott 

Henry & Barbara Scudder 

Bruce Borglum & Joanne Searle 

Rose & Clay Senkiw 

Mike & Laura Seppala 

Beers/Shafer Family 

Barbara A. Shank 

Douglas Sharman 

Dinny Shaw 

James & Ila Shepard 

Carol Shirley 

Craig Shoemaker 

Robert & Patricia Shuart 

Ruth & Stephen Silver 

Daren & Julie Simmons 

Kerry & LuAnn Simmons 

Bill Payne & JoAnn Smith 

Dave & Jackie Smith 

Deborah A. Smith 

Scott & Roxie Smith 

William & Barbara Smith 

William & Denise Smith 

Mrs. Ellen Snyder 

Vince Spagnoletti 

Bruce & Donna Spector 

Bill & Peggie Spies 

Joe & Deanna Spitz 

Susan & John Spring 

Gayle Stahl 

Dave & Nancy Stenger 

Christina & Dave Stocking 

Ruth & Alan Stork 

Clarinda Straub 

Dan & Karen Strauss 

Mike & Linda Streeter 

Marty Strong 

Patricia & Cynthia Strong 

Mary S. Sutherland 

Paul & Neyde Szych 

Bonnie Taggart 

David & Priscella Tallman 

Cynthia M. Tallo 

Tom & Mary Tammaro 

Eric Taylor 

James Taylor & Dr. Geraldine 
Wolfe 

John H. Thomas 

Lynn & Michael Thomas 

Douglas A. Thompson 

George & Heather Thompson 

Mark & Anne Tiberio 

Karen Tickner & Shellie Cook 

Joe & Bridget Tierno 

David Tierson 

Mike Tietjen 

Deb & Jim Tifft 

Jennifer & Brian Tischler 

Ellen Tones 

Jim & Denise Toomey 

Tim & Margarita Trombley 

Elaine Tunaitis & Raymond Dreher 

Christine L. Turner 

William W. Turner 

Robert & Mary Ann Tyler 

Dave & Mary Uetz 

Terry Underhill 

Scott & Maureen Valentine 

Scott & Sharon Valet 

John & Anne Van Aelst 

Ginger Van Der Meid 

Stewart Vanburen 

Tom & Judy Vanbuskirk 

Jack VanDusen 

Richard & Debra Vega 

Veley Enterprises - Steve Veley II 

Mike Verostko 

Jacqueline Vlymen 

Margaret Vlymen & Dean Wood 

Jackie & Mike Vogt 

Maureen A. Vogt 

David & Marjory Voke 

Jane Vyverberg 

John Vyverberg & Judy Withers 

Joyce & Clark Wackerman 

Rob & Peggy Wackerman 

Dr. & Mrs. John B. Wahlig 

Lucy Walbridge 

David & Jodi Walker 

David & Leping Wallace 

Chris & Amy Walther 

Cheri Warner 

Jeffrey R. Warren 

Nancy Warren-Oliver 

James Webb & Diane Legendre 

Mr. and Mrs. William A. Weber 

Roger & Eileen Wende 

David G. & Christine P. Weselcouch 

Kathryne Wheat & Family 

Diane M. Cecero & Mark Whelan 

Ellen White 

Larry & Irena White 

Dennis & Carmela Whitford 

Robert & Barbara Whitney 

Kay Wilder 

Ronald Wilkins 

Jeff & Brenda  Williams 

Lynn & Mike Williams 

Robyn D. Willis 

Richard Willson 

Bob & Pam Wilson 

Elizabeth A. Wilson 

Stanley & Joyce Witkowski 

Paul & Susan Wojciechowski 

Gregory & Teresa Wolf 

Charles & Kathleen Woodcock 

John Worden 

Carol Worth 

Gary & Suzanne Wren 

Donald & Raen Wright 

David & Eileen Wurman 

Robert Wylie 

Thomas Yaeger 

Barrie & Nick Yanniello 

Robert Yattaw 

Gene Yaw & Ann Pepperman 

Bob & Sandy Young 

Cont. on page 24 
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KLAeidoscope of keuka 2024 -  
calendar photo contest 

  
YOUR PHOTO COULD BE IN THE 2024 CALENDAR! Keep 
your camera handy throughout the year, as  photos are need-
ed for all seasons. Photos must be of Keuka Lake or its 
shoreline, hillsides and communities, Photos must be taken 
by KLA members or members of their families. Entries must 
be received by March 31, 2023. Limit 3 photos per entrant. 
All photos need to be horizontal to fit a calendar page. Digital 
photos should be taken with a 3.5 mega pixel or larger cam-
era, at highest possible resolution. After uploading the image 
to your computer, save it as a .jpg file, leave it unedited, and 
e-mail it to info@keukalakeassoc.org, send it on a CD to the 
KLA office at P.O. Box 35, Penn Yan, NY 14527, or drop it off 
at 142 Main St. Traditional 4x6 35mm color prints may also 
be submitted. You may also re-submit photos that were previ-
ously not selected. Remember, prizes are available for the 
cover, back, 1st, 2nd and 3rd place photos and selected sub-
missions receive a copy of the calendar.  
Upon our receipt of your CD or prints, you will be sent a form 
releasing the photos for use by the KLA. Photos not selected 
for use in the calendar may be placed in the photo gallery on 
the KLA website or in the newsletter. Past entries may also 
be considered for use in future calendars. 
  

Business Members/Business, Personal Members $60+  
Some  Business Members may be listed in other donation levels.  

Also see Business listing by category on page 25 

Ace Handyman Services 
Bank of the Finger Lakes 
Barrington Cellars - Kenneth & Eileen Farnan 
Basin Park Marina - John Wheeler 
Brawdy Marine Construction, Inc. 
Browsers 
Bully Hill Vineyards, Inc. 
Burgers & Beer - Karin & David Fice 
Carey's Farm & Home Centers 
Century 21 - Sbarra 
Christie & Brian Mosch - Keller-Williams Realty 
Christopher Vaughan - Insight Financial 
Cinnamon Stick 
Clean & Green 
Commonwealth Financial Grp - Tim & Marcia Pease 
Convergent Telecom, Inc 
Cornell Coop Ext Yates - Arlene Wilson 
Covert Security, Inc. 
Crooked Lake Mercantile 
Custom Pest Control, LLC 
Dennis Marine, LLC 
Doyle Vineyard Management 
Dr. Konstantin Frank Winery 
Eastview Veterinary Clinic, P.C. 
Finger Lakes Boating Museum 
Finger Lakes Museum 
Finger Lakes Premiier Properties 

Finger Lakes Supply, Scott Sprague 

Fishy Business - Gerald Pease & Joanne Conley-Pease 

Glen & Kelly Spinelli - Spinelli Restorative Dentistry 

Hayes Asset Management 

HEP Sales 

Howard Hanna Lake Group 

Jacklinn Carpenter - Howard Hanna Realty 

Jan & Jim Corning - Realtor 

Jeff & Crissy McGinness - The Art Studio @ 126 Main St. 

K. Michael Hanna - Howard Hanna Realty 

Ken Frank - Howard Hanna Realty 

Keuka Comfort Care Home 

Keuka Insurance Group, Inc. 

Keuka Lake & Land Realty 

Keuka Lake Vineyards 

Keuka Lakeside Inn - Ron & Deb Leonard 

Keuka Restaurant - Josh Trombley 

Knapp & Schlappi Lumber Co., Inc. 

KV Engineering, PLLC 

Lakeside Country Club 

Laura Mechalke - Koala Insulation of So Tier NY 

Len & Judy Wiltberger - Keuka Spring Vineyards 

Lisa S. Cole - Harbor Lights Marina 

Longs' Cards & Books 

Lyons National Bank 

Marcia & Russ Rees - Century 21 

Mark & Sue Morris - Eastlake Consulting 

Mark Malcolm II - Century 21 

McGregor Vineyard 

Morgan's Grocery 

Noreen & Chris Bailey - Bailey Business Advisors 

OnKeuka! Outings 

Patrick Flynn, Architect 

Penn Yan Plumbing & Heating 

Quality Docks - Brandon Kerrick 

R & R Docks - Chad Robbins 

Richard Osgood P.E. & Janet Osgood - PE 

Scott Demmin - SCT Computers 

Shaw Agency Inc. 

Shoreline Outdoor Rentals LLC 

Sutterby Construction Services, Inc. 

The Adirondack Guys 

The Switzerland Inn - Josh Trombley 

Thomas Meyers - Meyers Contracting 

Timber Frames Inc. 

Village of Penn Yan 

Walter & Kim Colley - The Cottages on Keuka 

William Hunter Reed P.C., Attorney 

Willow Grove Camp, Inc. 

Yunis Realty, Inc. 

Matching Funds : 
Exxon-Mobil Foundation -  

Mobil Retirees Matching Gift 

Program - Bill Laffin 

 

Donations  2021-2022: 
Mercury  Aircraft 

The Meade Foundation 
Also,  

MANY individual member do-
nations given in addition to 

yearly renewals 
 

Thank you! 
Your extra donations sup-
port the KLA’s mission to 
protect Keuka Lake today 
and for future generations. 
In the past, we were given 

this good advice: 

Listen to the Lake! 
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Please  
consider  

volunteering 
for our  

Shoreline  
Monitoring  
Program in 

2022. 
Call or 

email the 
KLA  
Office 

The KLA urges you to support our business members and newsletter advertisers. If you would like further information concerning our busi-
ness members, please contact the KLA Office or visit our website at www.keukalakeassoc.org to find Business Member listings and links to 

their websites.  New advertisers/business members in italics *Sponsor Level  ** Patron Level ***Guardian Level ● Business/Personal  

ACCOUNTANTS/BANKING/FINANCIALS/
CONSULTING 
Bailey Business Advisors- 
Bank of the Finger Lakes 
Commonwealth Financial Group 
Eastlake Consulting* 
Hayes Asset Management, LLC 
Insight Financial  
Lyons National Bank—Penn Yan* 
 
ARCHITECT 
Patrick Flynn 
 
ATTORNEYS 
William Reed 
Carl J. Schwartz, Jr. Esq.* 
 
BOOKS/OFFICE SUPPLIES/CARDS 
Longs’ Cards & Books* 
 
BUILDING/PLUMBING/ 
ELEC. SUPPLIES/WELLS 
Carey’s Farm & Home Centers* 
HEP Sales 
Knapp & Schlappi Lumber Co., Inc. 
Koala Insulation of the Southern Tier 
Penn Yan Plumbing & Heating* 
 
CLEANING SERVICES 
Clean & Green Softwash Solutions-  
  
COMPUTER/GRAPHIC SERVICES 
SCT Computers 
DSD Webworks 
 
CONSTRUCTION/ARCHITECTURE/ 
PAINTING/CONTRACTORS 
Sutterby Construction Services, Inc. 
Swagelok Western NY * 
Timber Frames, Inc. 
 
EDUCATIONAL/INFORMATIVE 
Cornell Cooperative Extension - Yates  
Keuka College* 
 
ENGINEERS/SURVEYORS 
Kernahan Engineers 
KV Engineering, PLLC 
Richard N. Osgood, PE 
 
FOOD SERVICES 
Crooked Lake Mercantile 
Morgan's Grocery 
 
FURNITURE 
The Adirondack Guys 
 
GIFTS/CLOTHING 
Browsers 
Cinnamon Stick 
Crooked Lake Mercantile 
Longs’ Cards & Books 
 
HANDYMAN SERVICES 
Ace Handyman  
 
HEALTH/MEDICAL SERVICES 
Keuka Comfort Care Home 
Spinelli Restorative Dentistry 
HOME REPAIR/SECURITY 

Covert Security 
 
INSURANCE 
Keuka Insurance Group, Inc. 
Shaw Agency*** 
Stork Insurance***  
 
LANDSCAPING/NURSERY/GARDENING 
Meyers Contracting 
 
LODGING/COTTAGE RENTALS 
Keuka Cottages 
Keuka Lakeside Inn 
The Cottages on Keuka 
 
MARINE SERVICES/SUPPLIES/DOCKS 
Basin Park Marina 
Brawdy Marine Construction, Inc. 
Dennis Marine-Canandaigua 
Harbor Lights 
Mark’s Leisure Time Marine—Conesus* 
Quality Docks 
R & R Docks 
Veley Enterprises-Steve Veley 
 
PEST CONTROL 
Custom Pest Control, LLC 
 
REAL ESTATE SALES/RENTALS/
DEVELOPMENT 
Brian Mosche-Keller Williams 
Brie Kirk - Wine Trail Properties 
Camp Arey*** 
Century 21 Sbarra & Wells* 
Curbeau Realty-Bonnie & Dick Curbeau* 
Howard Hanna Lake Group—Penn Yan & 
 Hammondsport 
Howard Hanna Realty - Ken Frank  
Howard Hanna Realty -Michael Hanna   
Howard Hanna Realty —Jackie Carpenter 
Howard Hanna Realty- Stan Olevnik  
Keuka Lake Land & Realty 
Mark Malcolm II  - Century 21*** 
Marcia Rees - Century 21  
Mary St. George-Realtor 
 
RECREATIONAL/MUSEUMS/ARTS 
The Art Studio@126 Main, PY 
Finger Lakes Boating Museum 
Finger Lakes Museum 
Fishy Business 
Lakeside Country Club 
On Keuka! 
Shoreline Outdoor Rentals 
Yates County Arts Council 
 
RESTAURANTS/SNACKS 
Burgers & Beer of Hammondsport 
Keuka Restaurant* 
The Switzerland Inn* 
Lakeside Country Club 
Lakeside Restaurant 
 
STORAGE FACILITIES 
Camp Arey Mini Storage 
 
VETERINARY 
Eastview Veterinary Clinic 
 
 

 
WINERIES/VINEYARDS 
Barrington Cellars-Ken & Eileen Farnan 
Bully Hill Vineyards 
Doyle Vineyard Management-Matt & Carre 
 Doyle 
Dr. Konstantin Frank Wine Cellars 
Hunt Country Vineyards* 
Keuka Lake Vineyards 
Keuka Spring Vineyards- 
McGregor Vineyard Winery 
 
OTHER 
Finger Lakes Connections.com 
Village of Penn Yan 
Willow Grove Camp Inc. 
 
 

 

 
For area boater safety 

courses, consult the fol-
lowing: 

www.americasboatingclub.org (
Americas Boating Club – ex 
USPS) www.cgaux.org (Coast 
Guard) 
Local Sheriffs’ Depts. 
Yates:  https://
www.yatescounty.org/faq.aspx?
qid=71  - 315-536-4438 
Steuben:  https://
www.steubencony.org/
pages.asp?PID=194 - 607-622-
3901 or 1-800-724-7777 

The KLA  
Officers,  

Directors &  
Admin. Asst. all wish our 

KLA  members a very 
safe, healthy &  

enjoyable  
holiday season and a  
Happy New Year! 

http://www.americasboatingclub.org/
http://www.cgaux.org/boatinged/
https://www.yatescounty.org/faq.aspx?qid=71
https://www.yatescounty.org/faq.aspx?qid=71
https://www.yatescounty.org/faq.aspx?qid=71
https://www.steubencony.org/pages.asp?PID=194
https://www.steubencony.org/pages.asp?PID=194
https://www.steubencony.org/pages.asp?PID=194
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KLA DIRECTORS & OFFICERS 

KLA ORDER FORM 

NAME: ________________________________________________                 
                                                                                                                                 
ADDDRESS _________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________                
             
TOTAL AMT ENCLOSED_________________________________                

                                       
                                      
             
                                                                                                                             
             
     
                                                                                                   
                             
                                                                                                                                                    

KLA DECALS—FREE 
____ Two KLA decals -  
 
 

_____ Two Business decals   
                  

_____NEW 5.200 decals available.  
Also lawn signs are available in  
the KLA Office 

Are your neighbors members of 
the KLA? Great Gift Idea!! 

 
Whether they live on the lake or 

anywhere within the watershed or visit Keuka, 
they  have an interest in the future health and 
viability of Keuka Lake. Why not ask them if 
they are members...and encourage them to 
join? Why not give a KLA membership as a 
gift? Applications are also available on our 
website. 

____ Dock Plate 6”x12”  (excluding #s) - $30 incl. S&H 
        $25 if purchased at the KLA Office 
 
____ Dock Plate 8”x12”  (including #s) - $45 incl. S&H* 
                   
*Larger plate is special order only—house # plus road or 
 
cottage name:________________________________ 
 

 
____ LP HOLDERS: $8.00 incl. S&H 
         Also available in the above local stores  

 
____ 2021 Directories:  $10.00 incl. S&H 

Available for $5.00 at: 
 

Browsers                                  Longs’ Cards & Books 
33 Shethar Street                     15 Main Street 
Hammondsport, NY                 Penn Yan, NY 

Please make checks payable to the Keuka Lake Association and 
send completed order to PO Box 35, Penn Yan, NY 14527. 
 
Card number:  __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __  __ __ __ __  __ __ __ __    
 
Expiration Date: ___/___  Signature: ________________________    

Numbers for 6x12 plates—$1.00 each 
Fill in your desired numbers below 

KLA BUSINESS MEMBER 

 12345 

President Maria Hudson Barrington Mike Gow 

Vice-President Steve Brigham  Steve Hicks 

Treasurer Diane Edwards Jerusalem Susan Oliver 

Secretary Ira Goldman  Tim Cutler 

At-Large Karen Griffin Milo Pat Foster 

 Sam Castner  Bill Laffin 

 Rick Willson Pulteney Doug DeFranco 

 Nolan Smith  Cathleen Gueli 

 Dieter Busch Urbana Sam Pennise 

 Gerry Gacioch  John Hagreen 

Past-President Ray Dell Wayne Nancy Feinstein 

Ex-Officio Dennis Carlson  Wayne Hand 

Ex-Officio Mark Morris   
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MEMBER APPLICATION 
Membership year runs from April1-March 31  

 
     NEW             RENEWAL             (See membership expiration date 

                                                         On your address label.)                                                                        

NAME(S)________________________________________________________ 
 
     MAILING ADDRESS ________________________________________________ 
 
     CITY,  STATE, ZIP _________________________________________________ 
 
     PHONE NUMBER __________________________________________________ 
 
     E-MAILADDRESS _____________________ADDRESS2___________________ 
      
     KEUKA  ADDRESS_________________________________________________ 
 
     CITY, STATE, ZIP __________________________________________________ 
 
     KEUKA PHONE ____________________________________________________ 
 
     BUSINESS MEMBER WEB SITE_______________________________________ 
 
 Dates I wish to receive mail at KEUKA address:    From ___/___ to ___/___ month/day 
 
I wish to receive ___e-newsletters & e-notices  
I wish to receive Quarterly Newsletter  ___ by US mail ___by e-mail ___Both   
 
MEMBERSHIP TIER  (Check one)              METHOD OF PAYMENT  (Check one) 

 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
  

           
          Card number:  __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __  __ __ __ __  __ __ __ __    
 
       Expiration Date: __/__/__    Signature: _______________________    
 

 Mail application and payment to: Keuka Lake Association, P.O. Box 35,  Penn    
 Yan, NY 14527 
 Penn Yan, NY 14527 

 

 Business – $60  Check #_____________ 

 Basic - $40+  Credit Card Info below 

 Partner – $60+                               

 Sponsor – $100+   

 Patron – $150+   

 Guardian – $250+   

 Champion- $500 +   

KEUKA LAKE ASSOCIATION  

OFFICE 
 

The KLA office is located at 142 
Main St, in Penn Yan,  the corner of 
Main & Maiden Lane. Mail to PO 35, 
Penn Yan, NY 14527. The office is 
usually open on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 9:00 AM to 12:00 
PM, but with winter, it is not always 
consistent. You can contact the of-
fice either by phone: 315-694-7324 
(answering machine attached) or 
email:  
info@keukalakeassoc.org. 
 
Margo G. McTaggart,  
KLA Administrative Assistant 

 

KLA MEMBERSHIP PROCESS 

March 1 - Dues renewal notices mailed. 

December - Last newsletter for those who have not 
renewed. Check the expiration date on your address 
label. 

December - Membership for NEW members & cur-
rent members who join after Dec.1 will be extended 
through the next membership year: April-March 

MEMBERSHIP  AND KLA OFFICE INFORMATION 

ADVERTISING IN  THE  
KLA  NEWSLETTER 

 
The advertising section of the KLA 
newsletter is provided as a service 
to KLA members only. The ads are 
restricted to 1/4 page, to fit into a 3 
3/4 by 4 3/4 space. It is the re-
sponsibility of the advertiser to 
contact the KLA office with a re-
quest for ad space in an upcoming 
issue and send a print ready ad. 
The deadline for the March 2023 
issue is February 1st and will be 
accepted in the order submitted.  
However, in an attempt to present 
an interesting diversity of ads, the 
KLA editorial staff reserves the 
right to limit the number of any 
specific type of ad in any given 
issue. KLA also reserves the right 
to decline acceptance of an ad 
deemed inappropriate for the pub-
lication. Ad cost for each issue is 
$50. Thank you to all of the KLA 
members who have advertised 
with us. 

Join/Renew on line on our  
website: 

www.keukalakeassoc.org 

For area boater safety courses, consult below: 
 
www.americasboatingclub.org (Americas Boating Club – ex 
USPS) www.cgaux.org (Coast Guard) 

 
Local Sheriffs’ Depts. 
Yates:  https://www.yatescounty.org/faq.aspx?qid=71  - 315-
536-4438 
Steuben:  https://www.steubencony.org/pages.asp?PID=194 -
 607-622-3901 or 1-800-724-7777 

http://www.americasboatingclub.org/
http://www.cgaux.org/boatinged/
https://www.yatescounty.org/faq.aspx?qid=71
https://www.steubencony.org/pages.asp?PID=194
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Keuka Lake Association, Inc. 
PO Box 35 
Penn Yan, NY 14527 

YOUR DECEMBER NEWSLETTER 
HAS ARRIVED! 

The KLA’s mission is to preserve and pro-
tect Keuka Lake and its natural beauty for 

future generations. 

KLA Calendar available: 
 

Longs’ in Penn Yan 
Browsers and Cinnamon Stick in 

H’sport 
Crooked Lake Mercantile in B’port 

Lyon-Smith Brewing Co.— 
Keuka Park 

Photos to accompany  “Under the Ice” article on page 7. 


